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Mayor and Council Newsletter


Borough of Island Heights

Council Meeting

April 27, 2004

_______________________________________________________________________


Agenda items are listed in the order that they were acted upon.  Each agenda item is summarized.  The mayor and/or council member familiar with the action is listed along with a telephone number.  Bulleted items were not part of the agenda but are for informational purposes.
Information and discussion of Central Regional School District.

Mayor David M. Siddons opened the meeting with the following statement:

“At the council meeting of March 23, 2004, the 

governing body was requested to look into the

possibility of withdrawing our students from Central Regional High School District.  Since I was not going 

to be available at the April 13, 2004 meeting, I 

requested that the preliminary study be postponed 

until this meeting. 

Since that time, there has been a great deal of interest both pro & con concerning any withdrawal from 

Central.  Therefore, it was necessary that we hold the meeting at the fire house to accommodate all 

interested residents.

The council committee consisted of Councilman John Bendel, liaison to the Island Heights Grade School; Councilman James Biggs, liaison to the Central 

Regional School District; Adrian Fanning, Borough Administrator and myself as Mayor.

In accordance with the discussions at the meeting of 

March 23, 2004, the committee met first with representatives of Seaside Park to discuss the 

method of withdrawal.  That information is included in 

the flyer that was handed out, and is included with this newsletter. 

The Seaside Park representatives suggested that we contact Toms River Schools to see if there was any interest in having our students attend Toms River if a withdrawal did occur.  A meeting with representatives
of Toms River Schools was held on Thursday, April 
22, 2004 – Councilman Biggs, Administrator Fanning 
and myself attended that meeting. That information is
also in the flyer.

The information contained in the flyer is preliminary 

and no attempt has been made to evaluate the educational concerns of the school systems or the emotional ties from being members of the Central Regional School District for the past fifty years.

Finally, this meeting tonight is to get your input and questions.  We are not experts and we will not attempt 

to answer questions, but we will try to get answers 
for those who are interested.

Conduct of the meeting.  Raise your hands and 
identify yourself  - name and address. 

Before going to each of you, I’m going to invite the 

Central Regional Board of Education representative 

from Island Heights – Mr. Tsucalas to speak.”
In the meeting that followed, Mr. Tsucalas explained the academic achievements of Central Regional students as well as the academic achievements of Island Heights residents that have attended Central Regional.  Following Mr. Tsucalas, a number of students and residents spoke, mostly in opposition to change.  Some speakers said more information was needed.  Copies of the adopted minutes shall be available at a later date, and by contacting Ellie Rogalski, Borough Clerk.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski, Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Adrian Fanning, Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, David M. Siddons, Mayor (732) 929-1231
1.  Approve obligations chargeable to the 2003 operating budget, and the 2004-temporary budget.
Summary:  The Mayor and Council unanimously approved the obligations chargeable to the prior year and current year temporary operating budgets.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning, CFO (732) 270-6415, David M. Siddons, Mayor (732) 929-1231
Liaison Reports

Council President Fred A. DeFeo announced the spring Ocean County Household Hazardous Waste program.  This program is free of charge and provides residents with the opportunity to rid their home of materials that have potential hazards, and to help protect the environment within Ocean County.  Residents are reminded pre-registration is required by Ocean County.  A separate flyer is included with this newsletter. 

Council Member Jim Biggs’ report was delivered by Cindy Morrissey who announced a 
meeting and tour of Central Regional High School on Wednesday, May 5.  The tour will begin at 7:00 PM in the school auditorium.  In addition, he mentioned that residents should contact him at (732) 831-0686 or Wendy Prior at the borough hall (732) 270-6414 should a streetlight need repair.  Please have the streetlight number from the pole. 
Council Member Karen Hershey asked the Mayor to appoint Joe Pelliccio to the recreation committee as an alternate member.  Also, Ms. Hershey reported that the PTA carnival on June 4 will be taking place at Memorial Field this year due to construction at the elementary school.  The recreation committee approved the use of the memorial field for this event.
Privilege of the Floor

The following subjects were discussed during Privilege of the Floor.

This session was devoted to discussion of Island Heights’ membership in the Central Regional School District.  However, other subjects raised included:
Fire Department equipment

Use of the official borough logo on this newsletter and on the borough web site
Other Borough Actions

Mayoral appointment.
Summary:  Due to the resignation of Joanne Loundy as an alternate member of the recreation committee, Mayor David M. Siddons appointed Joe Pelliccio.  Since this is a mayoral appointment, council approval is not necessary.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski, Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, David M. Siddons, Mayor (732) 929-1231 
Reassessment Update
Progress on the reassessment continues.  Vital Services have completed the first phase of the reassessment by visiting homes and gathering data.  Vital Services will return this summer to follow up with residents that have not yet been visited.  Residents with any questions or concerns may call Vicky Mickiewicz, Borough Assessor at (732) 270-6909 or Vital Services directly at (732) 270-8382.

Other Items of Interest
The Island Heights Board of Health regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, May 11, 2004 at 9:00 AM held at the borough hall.

Island Heights Municipal Election is Tuesday, May 11, 2004.  Vote at the borough hall between the hours of 6:00 AM until 8:00 PM.
    The Island Heights School Board regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 12, 2004.  Workshop meeting begins at 7:00 PM, followed by the regular meeting at 7:30 PM, held at the Island Heights Grade School, 115 Summit Avenue, Island Heights.
The Island Heights Planning Board regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 12, 2004 at 7:30 PM held at the borough hall.

The Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, May 13, 2004 at 6:30 PM held at the borough hall.

    The Central Regional School Board regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, May 13, 2004 at 7:00 PM held at the Board of Education building, Forest Hills Parkway, Bayville.

The Municipal Alliance Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 19, 2004 at 7:00 PM held at the borough hall.

The Island Heights Recreation Committee regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 24, 2004 at 7:30 PM held at the Police/Emergency Management building.
The Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, May 25, 2004 at 6:30 PM held at the borough hall.

    The Navesink Brass sponsored by the Ocean County Library, Island Heights branch, and the Borough of Island Heights shall provide a concert at the Central Avenue pavilion on Friday, May 28, 2004 at 7:00 PM.

All borough offices will be closed on Monday, May 31, 2004 in observance of Memorial Day.
Notice
ISLAND HEIGHTS MUNICIPAL ELECTION
Tuesday, May 11, 2004.
Vote at the Borough Hall

6:00 AM until 8:00 PM
The Municipal Clerk’s Office, Tax & Water/Sewer Office and Finance/Purchasing are open Monday – Friday 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM and Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.  Please call the Borough Hall at (732) 270-6415 for days and times of offices not listed above. 
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